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Dear Friends,

Firstly, thanks so much for the many responses to the dental request marked 'urgent' we sent out last week. Several very helpful leads to follow up and we are confident that we will find a way of continuing Rosie’s treatment once we get back to the UK.  So thank you to all who mailed us.  Apart from anything it's encouraging to see the high regard with which many of you hold your dentists!

Secondly, with one or two pending details now clarified, I am in a position to confirm that we will be moving to Guildford this summer where I will join the staff team at Emmanuel Church, Stoughton as senior curate.  It is all we had prayed for, and more, with a church where we believe our gifts will fit well, in a diocese that is keen to offer me the training and orientation I will need given my overseas ordination, a house near the church, schools for the children, and in a location very close to both our families. To be honest, there are still moments when I can't quite believe it. I think it’s called 'grace'.

My eight-day visit to the UK earlier this month to see Emmanuel was very enjoyable. The interview process included a trip to Swanage where Frank Scammell (Emmanuel's vicar) and I walked and talked on the Dorset hills, a meeting with the Archdeacon of Guildford, a fly-on-the-wall visit to their Sunday morning service and a buffet supper with the church PCC where I could share about our work in Paraguay and discuss with them how our gifts might be used in a church that is obviously thriving (around 300 on a Sunday morning) and very active in the community.

I was also able to visit several schools and was very impressed to be shown round two of them by the pupils themselves. This served as a healthy corrective to the rather jaundiced view of British teenagers I had picked up during my years of absence.  They were (these ones at any rate!) friendly, confident, and totally unfazed at relating to a prospective parent. The upshot is that we have schools for Luke and Jess confirmed and just need to see if a place can be found for Johnny at the local infant school.

There was also time to see family and what with the whole visit bathed in spring sunshine (itself a miracle) the jet lag was a small price to pay.  An excited family awaited my return (they knew I would be bringing back Cadbury's) and obviously it is very helpful for Luke and Jess in particular to be able to see more clearly what the future holds for them.  It is encouraging to see them both genuinely excited about this next stage in their lives and Google Earth and their school web sites have helped to make it all seem more real for them.

There is much to tie up here during our remaining twelve weeks in Paraguay, both with work and sorting out the house. The evening congregation is going very well and our imminent departure seems to be sparking off a whole host of projects and initiatives we could only have dreamed of a year ago. It is also helpful to have Bishop Peter now settled so there is useful overlap with him and Sally. This coming weekend will be particularly moving for us as it will be our last EJE, and a rather nice parting gift is that Luke will be doing the weekend accompanied by his best friend, Benji.  Having lived with EJE for most of his life he is curious to experience a weekend first hand.

Lastly, the media in Paraguay is reporting with some enthusiasm the third woman in two weeks to come forward claiming that the father of her child is ex-Catholic-bishop-now-President-of-the-Republic Fernando Lugo.  Lugo is not denying these claims and has set up a special legal team to manage 'his women', clearly anticipating that more will come forward.

All for now.  Thanks so much for your continued prayers.

With love,

Patrick and Rosie


